Jamieson United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Meeting August 9, 2018 

Members Present: Charlie Simmons, Dave Norwood, John Bright, Janelle Langford, Lynn Phillippe, John Gilmore, Joanne Gilmore, Ken Morgan, Debbie Garcia, Sharon Bass, and Nancy Riddell
Pastor John opened the meeting with prayer.
Trustees Report: John Gilmore submitted the following minutes for the Parsonage and Church:
Parsonage: We will be adding a sewage clean-out before new shrubbery is planted this fall.
Church: We will install an underground drain pipe from the downspout on the north side of the church.  All smoke detectors have been installed.  We have not found a good solution for the keyless entry for the exterior glass doors, but we are still looking.  Two squirrel screens were installed in the attic with bait.  We found a large hole in the fascia board which we are addressing.  We are trying to find someone to repair the Bell Choir microphone.  A panic bar was added to the Fellowship Hall basement glass door and the Hall’s main entrance door closer was replaced.  We voted to establish a landscape committee with Joanne Gilmore leading.  After much discussion on usage and renovations of the Fellowship Hall basement, it was agreed upon, mainly due to unavailable funds, that we should develop and expand as needs require.  It will be discussed in more detail at the Admin Council meeting tonight. 
Next Gen: Ken assured Nancy that the church is behind the Next Gen initiative, but funding is an issue and we must spend and expand as the program itself grows and financial means are available. Until then, Ken said we would continue to use the 2 classrooms and bathroom in the church lower level. Currently Nancy agreed that would meet the current program needs; she did note that Sunday School had had as many as 14 students one Sunday.  Next Gen had begun moving and cleaning out the Fellowship Hall (FH) basement so that renovations could begin. This was just to be a transitional period for the Cub Scouts and UMW materials to be moved to the church lower level rooms. Nancy did make calls to 2 people re: the movement of these Cub Scouts materials, but received no response.  Knowing Steve Roberts was resigning his current liaison position, she did not contact him in this process. The Scouts were not being pushed out, just relocated. Nancy’s concerns with the FH basement are mold and safety.  
Next Gen Discussion. John G. reported that the first things that must be decided and installed in the FH basement are HVAC (air quality) and floor coverings. He will get a quote for these items so we know future funding issues as the program grows. In the meantime, he suggested we find places, other than the church lower level church classrooms, to store the moved materials to keep that space fully available as meeting rooms. The trustees and Next Gen will continue to work on the storage and space issues, including discussions on use of the church parlor space. Nancy did request and receive Council’s approval to begin painting the long wall in the FH basement with Bible characters and stories. She said this could be long, ongoing project.  
Pastor John discussed that we must continue talking and discussing these changes, and any concerns for that matter, with each other as a congregation and not in small circles. He said that the District Superintendent is impressed with what we are doing to build this youth ministry.  Pastor John received the Council’s support to go to the district to seek a grant for the Next Gen program, specifically noting the air quality and flooring needs to include the dollars from John G’s quotes. Pastor John also noted that he has Joe Bass on the lookout during his demolitions for items we could use in the renovations.  
The Methodist Men’s group will continue pursuing the issues surrounding the Scout program at JMUMC:  continue with this group, find a replacement for Steve Roberts, start a different program, …
Lay Leader/Program Council:  No meeting since the last Admin Council meeting. Will meet 8/30 with El Sloan as new lay leader.
Staff Parish Relations Committee: Meeting 8/13 to discuss staff salaries for budget recommendations.  Pastor John told us that the D.S. commended Debbie G. for her weekly report submissions. We should know that our staff is being recognized by others for the exemplary work they do.
Finance Committee: Sharon reported that the committee is working on the credit card policy and discretionary fund guidelines addressed in the audit.
Budget Reports.  Lynn distributed the January-July 2018 Budget vs. Actual Report and the Balance Sheet as of July 31, 2018. 
Budget Discussion.  Lynn noted that we have spent $9,180.43 more than we have taken in THIS YEAR.  Concerning the Youth Fund, money there was donated and designated for JUMPY which is in jeopardy of reforming in the Fall.  If it does not form, Pastor John suggested we look at forming a Next Gen Youth Group.  There had been mention of joining with the Baptist youth, but this was not pursued.  For now, the Youth Funds are still JUMPY funds.  
Pastor: Pastor John had 3 items to discuss.  
--Commission on a Way Forward.  3 plans have been submitted and Pastor John will discuss one tonight and 1 each at the next 2 meetings.  Note:  Each plan still must make it through the Judicial Council to determine if it is constitutional.
ONE CHURCH PLAN (formerly known as the Local Option). All prohibitive language pertaining to homosexuals will be taken out of the Book of Discipline.
1.  Each annual conference will decide if it wants to ordain homosexuals.
2. Each church will decide if it will permit same sex marriage and if it will allow a homosexual couple to live in the parsonage.
3. Each minister will decide if he/she will perform same sex marriages.
--Safe Sanctuaries.  Has had a policy update. Background checks will be done by the state police system and will cost $15. 
--Book:  Growing Young.  Pastor John will challenge the church leadership to purchase and read a copy of this book.  It is about churches with the vitality to grow a children/youth program. It focuses on relationship issues, not money issues. Pastor John’s preaching will reveal changes found in this book.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave adjourned the meeting.  (Charlie had to leave early.)
Respectfully submitted, Janelle Langford, Secretary
Next meeting: October 11, 2018.  7:00 P.M.
